
 
 
 
Treasurer Report 
 
 

• Firstly, thank you to Kate Howlett (previous club treasurer) for being very supportive during 
my first few months as the new club treasurer.  
 

• As one of the first sports to re-open after the initial lockdown, we were lucky to have such 
great support from our existing members as well as an influx of new members which we 
warmly welcome. Our membership numbers increased by an amazing 50%. Revenue from 
membership fees rose by over 36% meaning that membership income totalled £3250. 
 

• Overall income remained pretty stagnant compared to the previous year, during which we 
received a couple of grants but lower membership fees, this past year was the reverse. The 
LTA kindly decided to return our venue fee due to the Covid restrictions on the club, this was 
greatly received. 

 

• Expenditure was much lower for 20-21, we were able to pause our electricity payments to 
the PFMC, maintenance of the courts was carried out whilst the courts were closed, 
promotional banners and posters were designed then displayed around the courts but in 
general there was no usual spending due to Covid. The PFMC advised that we would not be 
required to make our annual donation to them due to the impact that Covid has had on our 
ability to fully operate our club. 
 

• We end the year with a balance of £3814.45 (copy of accounts are available on the club’s 
online documentation area). 

 

• Finally, we received a grant from the PFMC of £1000, as this was banked after the financial 
year end, this sum is in addition to the end of year balance above.  

 
 
Our intention is to increase our income annually in order to maintain our courts long term and we 
will explore other avenues of income. We hope to have some fundraising events when things have 
returned close to normality. 
 
  



 
 


